

"YE OLE VIRGINIA HAMS AMATEUR RADIO CLUB" P.O. BOX 1255 , MANASSAS, VA. 22110

JULY 1978

EDITOR, JIM FRY WA4ZWN CLUB OFFICERS

Pres: Al Picard K4IQH Sec: Jim Fry WA4ZWN V.P. Sam Lebowich WB4HAV Tres: Ed Fleming WD4AVU

CLUB STATION WA4FPM CLUB REPEATER WB4HHN

ARRL affiliated club

146.37/.97

The Club meets on the SECOND MONDAY of each month at the Manassas Pard Recreation Center, on Old Centerviole Rd. Manassas, Park, at 8:00 PM (2000) Hrs.. Visitors are welcome at all meetings.

Here are the prize winners from the Hamfest:

First Prize Second Prize Third Prize

Amateur Radio News Service

WA4SHK WA4RBE N3IC L.A. Brown, Rt 1, 1Box. 165, Ashburn, Va. Bill Ayer, 788 S. Braeburn, Staunton, Va. Robert Glaser, 3922 Algiers Rd., Randallstown, Md.



The President Says:

BY AL PICARD

K4IOH

My hat is off to Steve Meade in particular and in general to those members of the club who donated their equipment and time in assembling, operating and disassembling the equipment used for field day. A special thanks to the few that braved what seemed to be freezing temperatures during the wee-hours of the morning. An additional comment on the positive side must be directed to the gournet level of food prepared and served by Bob Fasulkey and wife, Kay. All diets were demolished by the appropriately decorated cakes furnished by Brenda Meade. Thanks to all.

Now to the negative side. Whether Steve Meade sees fit to mention it or not I feel compelled to state that considering the size of our club and the number of club members that indicated their desire to have a field day, overall participation can only be described as poor. Most of the faces seen during the assembly stage were the same that did the operating and disassembly. In otherwords too much was attempted by so few

Before I get off the subject of field day, I will pose a general question to all of you to which I would appreciate specific answers. Is the club interested in putting forth a major effort in an attempt to become more competitive in next years field day? Please think about it and be prepared to discuss this at our August meeting.

I recently received a suggestion from a club member to send a personal note to Dick Allardyce thanking him for the many hours he personally devoted to help make our Hamfest such a great success. I have chosen to use this Newsletter as the vehicle to deliver this note of thanks and

appreciation to Dick not only from me, but on behalf of the entire club. I would be remiss if I didn't acknowledge the patience and understanding shown by Mrs. Allardyce during the many hours Dick could (should) have been attending to "HONEY-DO" projects. to sum it up, THANKS TO BOTH OF YOU FROM ALL OF US.

One last item - We have received our tax number from the IRS. Ed Fleming is currently working with a public accountant to jsubmit necessary papers to the IRS in an effort to qualify our club as a non-profit making organization. It is too soon to say we will or we won't qualify, but all indications to date give an optomistic view.

73's A1.

I have completed the tabulation for Field Day and can advise that we worked all ARRL sections except Vermont and Alaska. Our DX included Canal Zone, Italy, Puerto Rico, Guantanamo Bay, Germany, Curacaoand Hawaii, 2 contacts. A breakdown of the stations follows:

PHONE	· CW		
4.6	x		
76	49	(N)	
303	200		
58	89		
	34	(N)	
221	40		
	4 ((N)	
698	416		1,114 QSO's
	40 76 303 58	40 x 76 49 303 200 58 89 34 221 40	40 x 76 49 (N) 303 200 58 89 34 (N) 221 40 4 (N)

We rar low power, therefore will get a better multiplier and qualify for various bonus points. I worked Walt Short and Dick Keil on the 80 Meter station from Kerr Lake where they were enjoying the sunshine....

The Committee formed to give our position on WARC-79 did file our Comments on each of the proposals discussed at the last meeting. Bill Springfield sent me a copy of the letter and it is filed in the official club records. Thanks to all committee members.

Change of Address: S. Sgt Robert H. Phillips, WD4ACD, To: HQ USAE, CENTAG CSSG, APO 09099, NYC NY. Tnx to Don Kuse for info...

New Members accepted at last meeting:
Dale T. Smith, 9118 Taney Rd. Manassas, Va. 22110 361-3763 coming
Ron Cole, 10505 Godwin Dr., Manassas, Va., 22110 369-5708 K4OND
Steve Gross, 1536 Stuart Rd.; Herndon, Va. 22070 437-1973 KH6HGG
Milton Warnock, 8214 Claremont St. Manassas, Va. 22110 N4SN



"Do you swear to tell the truth, the whole truth, and stop there?"

"Oh? Then where's the 'in' house?"



"YE OLE VIRGINIA HAMS AMATEUR RADIO CLUB" P.O. BOX 1255 , MANASSAS, VA. 22110

JULY 1978

EDITOR, JIM FRY WA4ZWN CLUB OFFICERS

Pres: Al Picard K4IQH Sec: Jim Fry WA4ZWN V.P. Sam Lebowich WB4HAV Tres:Ed Fleming WD4AVU

CLUB STATION WA4FPM CLUB REPEATER WB4HHN

ARRL affiliated club

146.37/.97

The Club meets on the SECOND MONDAY of each month at the Manassas Pard Recreation Center, on Old Centerviole Rd. Manassas, Park, at 8:00 PM (2000) Hrs.. Visitors are welcome at all meetings.

Here are the prize winners from the Hamfest:

First Prize Second Prize Third Prize

Amateur Radio News Service

WA4SHK WA4RBE N3IC L.A. Brown, Rt 1, 1Box. 165, Ashburn, Va. Bill Ayer, 788 S. Braeburn, Staunton, Va. Robert Glaser, 3922 Algiers Rd., Randallstown, Md.



The President Says:

BY AL PICARD

K4IQH

My hat is off to Steve Meade in particular and in general to those members of the club who donated their equipment and time in assembling, operating and disassembling the equipment used for field day. A special thanks to the few that braved what seemed to be freezing temperatures during the wee-hours of the morning. An additional comment on the positive side must be directed to the gournet level of food prepared and served by Bob Fasulkey and wife, Kay. All diets were demolished by the appropriately decorated cakes furnished by Brenda Meade. Thanks to all.

Now to the negative side. Whether Steve Meade sees fit to mention it or not I feel compelled to state that considering the size of our club and the number of club members that indicated their desire to have a field day, overall participation can only be described as poor. Most of the faces seen during the assembly stage were the same that did the operating and disassembly. In otherwords too much was attempted by so few

Before I get off the subject of field day, I will pose a general question to all of you to which I would appreciate specific answers. Is the club interested in putting forth a major effort in an attempt to become more competitive in next years field day? Please think about it and be prepared to discuss this at our August meeting.

I recently received a suggestion from a club member to send a personal note to Dick Allardyce thanking him for the many hours he personally devoted to help make our Hamfest such a great success. I have chosen to use this Newsletter as the vehicle to deliver this note of thanks and



"I'm looking for a freekle faced, red headed boy, who stands 3 ft. tall and goes around the neighborheed yelling, 'My daddy can lick your daddy!"

There is an oddity in an area in southwest Colorado known as the four corners. This is the only place in the U.S. where four states meet. The states are Colorado, New Mexico, Arizona, and Utah. The oddity is that if you stand in the middle of the monument with your faced, red headed boy, who ham radio, your call would be "Portable Ø, 5 and 7. This is the only stands 3 ft. tall and goes place where this could happen in the U.S.

About 337,000 licensed radio amateurs operate in the U.S. today, and about one million radio amateurs are licensed worldwide, according to the ARRL. Twenty nene percent of America's hams are in the 51-65 age group, and 27 percent fall into the 20-35 and 36-50 age groups says David Sumner, ARRL Asst. General Manager. Over 30 percent responding to an ARRL survey reported their incomes are \$25,000 a year or more. Ninety five percent of radio amateurs are male, and 30 percent of the respondents said they were married.

Dick Allardyce, N4RA, reported that 1,516 paid admissions entered the hamfest. The gross for the project was about \$5,400.00 and our expenses will run between 2 and 3 thousand. Chuck Souder announced that all bills must be turned in to him by the next meeting so that the final accounting can be made.

Butch is checking on locations for the family picnic this summer and will have more information available later.

Problems are arising on the repeater during emergencies. THIS IS A MUST.....IF YOU ARE NOT ACTIVELY HELPING WITH THE EMERGENCY..... KEEP OFF THE REPEATER...KEEP OFF THE REPEATER...UNTIL ALL EMERGENCY TRANSMISSIONS ARE COMPLETED. THE PERSON RUNNING THE EMERGENCY SHOULD LET OTHERS ON THE REPEATER KNOW WHEN NORMAL TRANSMISSIONS CAN RESUME.

If anyone in the club has a view on the 450 Mhz. Repeater they should let their feelings be known to Russ in writing for further discussion on the repeater. We must know if the interest is present before proceeding much further.

Two new members have been added to the auto patch committee in an attempt to speed up construction. A target date is not set yet.

Tiny Harris is looking for another 2 meter rig. Any for sale or traders......Found at Hamfest Site on Saturday (1) pocket knife, see Harry, W4PVA to claim.

RECENT UPGRADING RESULTS: The following to extra, Harry W4PVA, Al K4IQH, Phil Zettle WB4YDI, Jay Watking WA4WFV. To General, Frank Kuc KA4ANF. To Technician, Tommy Watts KA4AFU, Linda Marden, waiting on call, Brenda Meade WD4RKH, The Ahalt Family - Henry WD4MNV, Janet WD4SDO, and Stanley WD4RYO

These are the upgradings turned in to me. Thanks Harry for the note with the info. NOTICE NOTICE If you upgrade or get a new call please advise Carl Ellston, WD4ACI at 361-9201 with the results and he will include on next printout.

KILLED TONITE AT MY HOUSE IN CATLETT (1) nice 3 foot COPPERHEAD...

IMPORTANT: SEE TREASURER ED....PAY YOUR DUES....GETTING READY TO PURGE THE ROSTER......

Return To: OLE VIRGINIA HAMS A.R.C. P.O. BOX 1255 Manassas, Va. 22110





TO: /